Other
Other peapers presented to the committee included

marine aquarium studies by Dr. Chittleborough and a back-
ground paper by Mr., Bowen on a recent visit by Mr. S.J. Holt,.

BUNBURY DFFLUSNT WEUTRLLIZED

Concern has been cxpressed in some guarters over
the alleged pollution of Bunbury waters by effluent being
discharged into the sca at Bunbury from the local titanium
works. TIishermenyg. particularly, were concerned over the
pocsible effect on marine life and the possibility that the
effluent would be drawn into the Leschenault Inlet during
the winter months. However, although the water i1s deeply
discoloured, the detrimental effect on marine life,is
apparently not as serious as was first feared.

Recent tests of the water by officers of the
Government Chemical ILaboratorics, disclosed that the acid
effluent containing iron sulphate in solution was completely
neutralized by the sea waler within a few hundred yards of
the discharge pipe, Commenting on the results of the tests,
the Dircctor of the Leboratories (Dr. L.¥W. Samuel) said
that neutralization caused precipitation of the iron and
most of that substance settled within z short distance of
discharge. ithin that limited area, hc explained, condit-
ions would be unsuitable to marine life. Outside 1t,
however, there was a greater area of water that was visibly
discolourcd by a small amount of precipitated iron kept in
suspension by wind and wave action. It was most unlikely
Dr. Samuel concluded, that the small amount of suspended
material would be detrimental to marine life.



